February 25, 2003

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of February 26, 2002: Resolutions approving tax exemptions for two Preconsidered Land Use Items as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for two projects to be developed under the federal Section 811 Supportive Housing Program For Persons With Disabilities.  Through this program housing is developed with financing from the Federal Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and the City provides tax exemptions pursuant to State law. The completed projects provide rental housing for disabled persons of low income and receive operating subsidies from HUD.  

One project is located at 81-01 Cypress Avenue in Queens in Council Member Gallagher’s District and is for the construction of one eighteen unit building. The value of the tax exemption is projected at approximately $15,700 in the first year of the exemption and approximately $920,000 over the 40-year length of the exemption.  The other project is located at 9 Hygeia Place in Staten Island in Council Member McMahon’s District and will also result in one eighteen unit building.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $13,000 in the first year of the exemption and $780,000 over the 40-year length of the exemption.  

Both items have the approval of the Council Member in whose district they are located.  

